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January  2017 Newsletter  

 

 

Happy New Year!  It’s a time when people tend to make resolutions 

and changes in their lifestyle. We join a gym to get in shape.  We diet 

to lose weight.  We make a family budget to manage our finances. We 

promise ourselves any number of things to improve the way we live.  In 

all of what we do, is all of what God has done included in our plans?   

 

We’ve just celebrated Christmas, the Incarnation, God becoming one of us, a human being. God wrapped “the 

Word” that was in the beginning and created everything that exists, in the flesh of a fragile infant. The living 

Word, Jesus Christ, grew to become a man who touched this world with the Kingdom of God by touching 

broken human lives with healing and health and hope.   

 

God gave up his Son, Jesus, to death on the cross so that we could have forgiveness for our sin that separates 

us from God, and be reconciled with God. Then God raised Jesus to new life, giving us the victory over death so 

we might live with him forever in the Kingdom of Heaven. God is awesome, and has done everything necessary 

for our salvation. That is the change in our lives that we desire above all else. We only need to believe in Jesus 

Christ and trust God to give us his saving faith. 

 

Knowing all that God has done for us, how about making our first and most prominent New Year resolution to 

follow God’s plan to work in us and through us, leading us by the power of his Holy Spirit to eternal life in his 

Kingdom?  God’s grace is poured into us every time we hear his Word and receive his Sacrament in worship.  

How about making worship a priority so all that God pours into us overflows out of us into the lives of the 

people and the world around us? 

 

God grows and builds our faith every time we read the Bible, and listen and obey the words He speaks to us.  

How about a New Year resolution to get more involved in daily personal devotion and prayer? How about 

joining other believers in studying the Scriptures? How about spending more time in prayer, not only asking 

God to provide for our needs and the needs of others, but actually listening to God to see how He might use 

us as answers to our prayers? 

 

If you decide to make the New Year resolutions I have suggested, I hope you will keep them so that God’s 

resolution to send his Son, Jesus, to save you and all who believe in Him becomes more prominent and evident 

in your life. If you want to have a happy new year, put yourself in God’s hands and trust Him to bless you!  

òNow to him who by the power at work within us is able to accomplish abundantly far more than all we can ask 

or imagine, to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus to all generations, forever and ever. Amen.ó 

Ephesians 3:20-21 

 

Pastor Kurt Wandrey 
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Annual Meeting – January 29  

Our Annual Congregational Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, January 29, following morning worship. We will 

elect new Church Council members, the 2017 Nominating Team, Delegates to Lutherhaven, The Village at 

Orchard Ridge corporation meetings, and to the LCMC NW District and International Gatherings. We will also 

adopt our congregation’s Ministry Plan (budget), and conduct other necessary business. Please mark your 

calendar so you can be present for this important meeting!  

 

For Congregational Notice & Consideration  

This recommended change by the council will be brought to the Annual Congregational Meeting, Jan 29, to be 

voted on by the congregation. Under our current Bylaws, in 2017 our current treasurer, Valerie Christiansen, 

would no longer be able to serve in that position (BL8.03. “No officer shall hold more than one office at a time. 

No elected officer shall be eligible to serve more than two consecutive terms in the same office, and having 

served two consecutive terms shall not be eligible to be elected to the same office for two years.”).  

It was recommended by council that we change this bylaw to read: “No officer shall hold  more than one office 

at a time. No elected officer, except the treasurer, shall be eligible  to serve...” This will allow for the position of 

treasurer to be held for more than two years by someone  who is qualified and willing to do so.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Treasurerõs Report November 2016  
Submitted by Valerie Christiansen, Dec 13, 2016   

Balance Sheet:  11.30.16 
Ministry & Facility Fund   $     -786 
All Designated Funds   $ 32,787 
Total US Bank Checking   $ 32,001  
 
Thrivent Mortgage Balance  $350,730 (Nov)   $351,510 (Oct)  
 
Nov Income & Expense:  11.30.16 
Actual Giving    $13,804 (Budget $17,853) 
Actual Expense    $17,105 (Budget $17,853) 
 
YTD Income & Expense:  (Jan-Nov 2016) 
Actual Giving    $ 181,981 (Budget $196,369) 
Actual Expense    $ 183,469 (Budget $196,369) 

  
Nov Designated Funds:   Income  Expense Fund Balance      
Memorial Fund    0  290  $802 
Emergency Fund       0  0  $1,500 
Sabbatical Fund  (monthly accrual)  100  2079  $500    
Dorcas Fund    0  0  $3,226 
Youth Fund    200  0  $3,262 
Reception Fund    0  0  $380 
Storage Bldg. Fund   1000  232  $14,858 
Other Designated   1583  1575  $1,426 
Campership Fund   0  0  $700 
Good Samaritan Fund   400  0  $616 
Landscaping    3603  0  $3,603 
Rummage Sale    0  1234  $0 
Uganda Fund    0  0  $1,914  
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Every congregation, member, and pastor is being invited to 

set aside some time each day of January 3-5, for the LCMC 

Three Days of Prayer.  Our attitude toward prayer has often 

been characterized by saying, òWell, all we can do now is 

pray!ó Prayer is not the hopeless act of desperation. Prayer is a gift that God has given to us as a means to 

approach the throne of grace with confidence—like that of a child coming to her parents sharing concerns, 

victories, defeats and every part of life. It is an opportunity to express the deepest heartache and the greatest 

joy. Prayer is a conversation between the Creator and the created…and the conversation began with God, for 

us, in Christ Jesus. 

 

Day One: January 3 

This is a day focused on Confession . We have made our lives, our relationships—and even the church—in our 

own image. We confess that the church belongs to Jesus and not to us. We gather to lay down our pride, our 

sin and our agenda and ask the Lord of the church for forgiveness, which He gives freely and with mercy. 

 

Day Two: January 4 

This is a day of Petition . Pray for your congregation, for the pastor, for the leaders, for those who carry out 

ministries, for the Sunday School teachers, for the Confirmation leaders, for those leading adult Bible studies 

and for those leading small groups. Pray for those in hospital and nursing home ministries. Pray for all those 

connected to your church that they might know God’s redeeming love for all in Christ. 

 

Day Three: January 5 

This is a day for Vision . Pray that the Holy Spirit will again move through the hearts and minds of leaders and 

pastors that God’s vision for His church might be revealed and fulfilled. This is a time of prayer for renewal, 

revival and encouragement. Pray for God’s vision. 

  

No matter how you structure this time of prayer, let’s come together as an association of congregations across 

the U.S. and around the world to pray! The church will never rise up until we first get down on our knees! 

 

We received a lovely note from Gerry Venishnick:  

Dear Peace Friends, 

I can’t begin to tell you what a wonderful day Sunday was for me (her Farewell Sun, Dec 4). Thank you so much, 

over and over, for all the caring, good wishes, and fellowship. I’ll take it with me whereever I go, and remember 

it always. Now, I feel better prepared to go forward, blessed and secure in God’s plan, and He will be with me 

whereever I am. Not that I didn’t know that before, but your warm and loving good wishes give me more 

strength as I go forward. So thanks again, God bless all of you, and heartfelt good wishes to all! 

Gerry Venishnick 

(Gerryõs original note is on the entry bulletin board. If you would like to keep in touch, her new address is: 

1635 Rapid Lightening Rd, Sandpoint, ID 83864, and phone is 208-263-2365) 

 
Morning Blessing for the New Year  

I am deeply loved, divinely appointed, abundantly equipped, and profoundly cherished by God. No enemy 

plan, scheme, or obstacle can keep me from God's highest and best will for me. As I follow the voice of my 

Savior, I see the invisible, accomplish the impossible, and love the unlovable. I am a living-breathing miracle 

because Jesus Christ lives in me! I refuse insecurity and wrap my arms around bold conviction and humble faith 

because Jesus has offered these to me! In His precious Name I stand, and live, and pray. Amen. 

Susan Larson, Author 
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Meet our Council Nominees!  
Previous bios have been submitted by nominees, Connie Arthur & Valerie Christiansen, as they continue to serve! 

 

Name:  Gail Schoonmaker   

Spouse: Gordon   

Children:  Son in Spokane & stepdaughter in Florida  
 

Tell us about yourself:  

I grew up in Post Falls on a dairy farm. I graduated from Post Falls High School. After high school, I went to 

business school in Spokane. I have lived and worked in Spokane, Seattle, and the Bronx & Manhattan. I moved 

back to Post Falls in 1978, and went to work for various doctors until I retired in 2015. I am enjoying retirement. 

I am a charter member of Peace.   
 

What abilities, gifts and skills would you bring to our council and congregation?  

The willingness to “step out of my box” and try something new. Here at Peace I do serve communion & share 

the projection duties.   
 

Do you have other organization or volunt eer work experience?  

Over the years, I have belonged to different clubs and organizations and have held different positions from 

President, Secretary, and Treasurer. Working I was a receptionist, did data input, collections & accounts 

receivable. I do volunteer, and was a host the last time Family Promise was at Peace. 
 

Why would you like to serve on church council?  

To learn more about the inter-workings of the church.   
 

Anything else you would like to share with us?  

It would be an honor to serve on the council.______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name:  Karen Ellis   

Spouse: Ron Ellis   

Children:  Stephanie Lauritzen and Deanna Trobaugh 
 

Tell us about yourself:  

I was raised in El Paso, TX, where my father was a school teacher and led a small mission in Juarez, Mexico. I am 

the oldest of seven siblings. I attended the University of Texas at El Paso where I majored in Modern Languages 

and English. I speak Spanish and have studied other Romance languages (French, Portuguese, Italian). I have 

traveled to England, China, Brazil, Argentina, and Chile, besides Mexico. 
 

What abilities, gifts and skills would you bring to our council and congregation?  

I have worked as a proofreader, an international professional travel planner, and as a librarian.  
 

Do you have other organization or volunteer work experience?  

I am an avid, though not talented, gardener, and active in our choir. I have been rabidly Pro-Life since Roe vs. 

Wade made it a woman’s right to kill her unborn children. I believe God will judge our country for the number 

of children that have been killed because of this legal “termination” of life. 
 

Why would you like to serve on church council?  

I have been asked to serve on the church council, and would be glad to if I can be of help. 
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Council Bios Continuedé 
Name:  Brett Kirking 

Spouse: Pam Kirking    

Children:  Madison and Amandalyn   

 

Tell us about yourself:   

I was born and raised in North Idaho and have lived in the area nearly all my life. I am a lifelong Lutheran 

having been raised at First Lutheran Church in Sandpoint. Pam and I were married in 1997, and were blessed 

with Maddy and Amanda in 2000. After high school, I attended the University of Idaho and graduated with a BS 

in Business. I worked in various sawmills to get through college and then worked as a carpenter before getting 

in to the insurance investigating business. That is what I have been doing for nearly 30 years. 
 

What abilities, gifts and skills would you bring to our council and congregation?  

Hmmm.  I think I am dependable and have a reasonable amount of common sense. 
 

Do you have other organization or volunteer work experience?  

I have been a Sunday School teacher and was a prior council member. I have been a school district volunteer, 

table parent for LOGOS, PTO leader, 4H volunteer and other odds and ends. 
 

Why would you like to serve on church council?  

It is a good way to keep involved and I am sure the new council will continue to be led to fulfill God’s purpose 

for our amazing congregation. 
 

Anything els e you would like to share with us?  

I am very grateful for this opportunity and very thankful for our pastors. Collectively, we are a great group. 

 

Name:  Paul Seher 

Spouse: Lisa   

Children:  Peter, Kaitlyn   

 

Tell us about yourself:  

I have lived in Post Falls since I was wee lad. After graduating from Post Falls High School, I went on to achieve 

an engineering degree in electronics. I have worked in the Infrared technology realm, but have spent most of 

my career designing and building large-scale signage like the huge video displays at stadiums and arenas. This 

has enabled me to travel to most every state (two left), and over 20 countries internationally. I am a charter 

member of Peace. 
 

What abilities, gifts and skills would you bring to our council and cong regation?  

In the past I have been involved in church council and leadership roles. I can bring many different management 

and problem solving skills from my work background. 

 

Do you have other organization or volunteer work experience?  

I have been involved with several design and development groups but not necessarily for not for profit 

organizations.  
 

Why would you like to serve on church council?  

To help support the overall congregation and mission of the church. 
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NEW Storage Building!  
Have you seen it? Our P&M Team did an awesome job of coordination with this project. The work continues: a 

trench was laid for electrical connection, power lines have been completed, soon keypad and sensors will be 

installed, shop lights hung, and the plan is to build a partial second story for even more storage space!  

 

A Needs List  has been established for the new building that our fund may not totally cover. Donations will be 

gladly accepted for: Security keypad & sensors, Power to shed (100amp if possible), Workbench & outlets 

throughout, Fire extinguishers, LED shop lighting (interior), Security light (exterior), Plywood/OSB walls (insulate 

behind if necessary), Shelving materials, Storage totes (size to be determined), Awning over man door, Rain 

gutters, Hydrant/Hose connection outside of overhead door, Slop sink, Air compressor, Mower lift, Concrete 

pads outside both doors. Please memo your check “storage building” for proper designation – Thank you!!  

 

Dorcas Quilting  
The lovely quilts you saw on the pews at the beginning of December, are provdiing warmth and comfort to 

many people. Of the quilts displayed, Bob Small, from the Area Agency on Aging, was given 30 quilts to 

distribute to seniors, 24 children’s quilts are being held by Maren Snyders to take to Uganda later this year, and 

six were distributed to the Holidays & Heroes Police Department event at the Greyhound Park in Dec. Be sure 

to read about total quilt distribution in your Annual Report! 

A heartwarming storyê 

Before the end of the year, the church office received a call from a grandmother concerning her 3 ½ year old 

grandson that had to be immediately removed from his home by the police and put into foster care. She 

related that the only thing  that gave this little child comfort was the quilt he was given by the police. He 

wouldn’t go anywhere without it; always walking around with it, wearing it, only finding peace in that quilt. You 

guessed it. It had the Dorcas Quilting tag sewn on it with our church name. The grandmother was kind enough 

to look us up and make the call. We usually never get to know about the seeds we plant, but we are grateful 

for this affirmation of how important Dorcas ministry is – in this case, to a traumatized child. Amen!  

Lynn Affeldt 

 

Communion Setup/Cleanup Volunteers  
Barb Hunley does an excellent and reverent job as Altar Guild coordinator. Even though she silently works in 

the background, the impact is felt in a big way. She keeps our Sacristy area neatly organized, functional, and 

well stocked with supplies. Ever notice how beautiful and shiny the brass altar ware is kept? Thank Barb! How 

nice the paraments lookOne of her duties as coordinator is to compile a yearly schedule for Communion Setup 

& Bread Baking. Many of you already serve in this way. There are some vacancies this year for setup/cleanup 

that need to be filled. Barb often takes on this extra roll, but we encourage anyone who would like to help her 

with this task to please step forward! Call Barb at 777-0888 and let her know you’d like to serve for this short-

term volunteer undertaking! 

 

 

Because Jan 6 is Epiphanyê  

A Sunday school class was putting on a Nativity play, and they cast three little boys 

as the wise men. When it came time for the wise men to present Mary with their 

gifts, they all found their places beside the crèche, albeit in the wrong order. 

The first little boy held out his box to Mary and said, "Gold." 

The second little boy held out his gift and said, "Myrrh." 

The third little boy held out his box and said, "Frank sent this." 
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PLC Dec ember Council M eeting Presidentõs Report 
Among the main topics discussed during the December 13, 2016, Peace Lutheran Church Council Meeting was 

the remainder of the fourth quarter benevolence distribution. The remainder of the fourth quarter benevolence 

distribution ($600) was divided equally between Family Promise and Open Arms. Among other topics, Pastor 

Gail requested approval from the council encouraging her to seek more information regarding abortion 

legislation with the intent that she might eventually put the information before the congregation. Rick 

mentioned that a third party (other than Ziggy’s) was approached to pour the concrete in the new storage 

building. Rick cited high cost as the reason. Finally, a motion was made and approved to approve the 2017 Plan 

for Ministry (budget). 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Thomas Berglin, Council President 

+++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ +++ 

The Bookworm Is Back!  
    January! The start of a new year! A time to try new things, read new books, of which you can find many on 

the shelves in the library in the fellowship room. Take them home, read them bring them back and find 

another. Wonderful fiction, thought-provoking nonfiction, it is all there for you. 

    Love animals? Their Mysterious Ways, compiled by Phyllis Hobe, has amazing stories about all sorts of 

animals and how they relate to us humans. Interested in the afterlife? Proof of Heaven, written by Eben 

Alexander, MD, is a neurosurgeon’s journey into that after life, and To Heaven and Back, by Mary C. Neal, MD, 

is her extraordinary account of her death, heaven, angels and life again.      

    We all know that Martin Luther was the founder of the Lutheran Church, not by choice but by his crusade to 

eliminate religious abuses in the Roman Catholic Church. Here I Stand, by Roland H. Bainton, is his biography 

as is Luther the Reformer, by James M. Kittelson. The Lutheran Handbook tells you everything about 

Lutheranism that you wanted to know and were afraid to ask!! 

   Ladies, January is an excellent time to experiment in the kitchen, and on our shelves you will find Mrs. Witty’s, 

Home-style Menu Cookbook, with everything you wanted to know about cooking and were afraid to ask!! 

    Finally, the Good Book is a marvelous, funny and insightful overview of the Old Testament, book by book, 

written by David Plotz. The author attended a Christian high school where he studied the Old and New 

Testaments. As a child, he attended a Hebrew school and is a proud Jew, as he himself states in the 

introduction. This is a fascinating chapter-by-chapter tour through the Hebrew Bible. 

    Happy Reading!!!! The Bookworm 

 

More Thanksé 
Dear Peace Lutheran Friends, 

I want to thank you all for the prayers, cards, letters and visits while I was recovering from my hip surgeries. A 

special thank you to the carolers for their gift of music that they gave me, along with all those within hearing 

range, at Life Care in Post Falls. All of these blessings helped me so much. God Bless you all! 

Dot Herting 

+ + + 

Precious Family of Peace Lutheran, I have been so blessed to serve you for the last two years.  We have laughed 

together, cried together, prayed together and best of all…worshipped our Awesome Savior together. To receive 

that incredible monetary gift from you on Christmas Eve was just one more way that you pour out your 

blessings with your giving hearts. Thank you so much! Thank you for sharing your love with me! 

Pastor Gail 
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Fellowship & Hospitality January ð March  

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 
     1/1 
 

Daryl & Margaret Nagel 
 

(208) 762-4720 
 1/1 

 
Andy and Sue Anders 

 
(208) 765-6255 

 

      1/8 
 

Ken & Rita Birge 
 

(208) 773-5673 
 1/8 

 
Amy Birge  

 
(208) 625-0178 

 1/8 
 

Joyce Beghtel 
 

(208) 292-4498 
 

      1/15 
 

Bill & Connie Arthur 
 

(208) 772-1999 
 1/15 

 
Tom Berglin Family 

 
(208) 691-6349 

 1/15 
 

Nadia Bruno 
 

(208) 667-8350 Food Only 

      1/22 
 

Kit Carey 
 

(208) 777-4455 
 1/22 

 
Bearl & Maggie Carlisle 

 
(208) 762-5828 

 1/22 
 

Joanne Christianson  
 

(208) 765-8515 Food Only 

      1/29 
 

Darrell & Joann Carlson 
 

(208) 262-9643 
 1/29 

 
Ken and Bernita Carlson 

 
(208) 773-5439 

 

      February 
     2/5 
 

Valerie Christiansen 
 

(509) 891-2308 
 2/5 

 
Woody & Debbie Clouse 

 
(208) 659-2383 

 2/5 
 

Frank & Anna Dailey 
 

(208) 762-7435 
 

      2/12 
 

Jon & Georgiann Davis 
 

(208) 651-4181 
 2/12 

 
Bill & Becky Ellefloot 

 
(208) 659-7643 

 

      2/19 
 

Lee & Heidi Ely 
 

(208) 964-3400 
 2/19 

 
David, Suzan & Jessica Foushee 

 
(208) 699-7887 

 

      2/26 
 

Rod & Marge Freligh 
 

(208) 699-1697 
 2/26 

 
Cinda Fueller 

 
(208) 773-3025 

 2/26 
 

Boomer Danly 
 

(208) 772-2775 Food Only 

      March 
     3/5 
 

Tom & Lynn Affeldt 
 

(208) 765-0727 
 3/5 

 
Gary & Bonnie Hanson 

 
(509) 435-3655 

 

      3/12 
 

Mark & GeroldLynn Gorton 
 

(208) 660-3646 
 3/12 

 
Myron & Gail Gutterud 

 
(208) 773-4106 

 

      3/19 
 

Darryl & Tanya Frey 
 

(208) 777-7765 
 3/19 

 
Barbara Hunley 

 
(208) 777-0888 

 3/19 
 

Eunice Gillam 
 

(208) 457-9235 
 

      3/26 
 

Mike & Margie Hill 
 

(208) 773-9648 
 3/26 

 
Gary & Sharon Hoffman 

 
(208) 667-6464 
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A Typical Host Week at Peace Lutheran Chur ch  
During the week there are over 50 volunteer opportunities. Volunteers come from PLC as the host church, our 
assisting church, Shepherd of the Hills, the Twin Lakes community, and other community FP volunteers.  

The First Sunday: The FP trailer arrives around 8 a.m. with cots and personal belongings, and remains for 

the week. Guest families arrive Sunday evening about 5:30. Their welcoming, transformed bedrooms and 
common area was set-up by many PLC volunteers after Sunday fellowship.  

Hosting Each Night of the Week: 
Families settle in, relax, and meet the Dinner Host volunteers. At 6 p.m. dinner is 
served buffet style. Everyone shares the meal together. Guests are responsible for 
their children and help with clean up, the dishwashing, and chores.  

ü After dinner, the 7 p.m. Evening Host volunteers 
arrive to enjoy fellowship with guests. Hosts and their 
families may play games, help with homework, and watch videos or just talk. 
Guests need not participate, as they may choose their preference. 
ü Parents may prepare the following day's sack lunches for their families. 
ü Two volunteers arrive at 9 p.m. to spend the night in private host room. 

ü Adults are in bed by 10 p.m. & children's bedtimes are set by their parents. 

During the Day (guests are not at PLC): 
ü Wake up is around 6 a.m.  
ü Continental Breakfast is set out for self-service during the week, typically cereal, bagels, muffins, fruit. 
ü Guests depart at 7 a.m. either by the FP van or their own vehicles. 

ü Guests go to the FP Day Center. From there, children will go to school or 
daycare and parents to their jobs.  
ü If the parents do not have a job, they work with the case manager at the 
Day Center to seek employment, housing, daycare and other resources to help 
them regain their independence.  
ü Guests arrive at PLC around 5:30 p.m. and the cycle repeats.  

Saturday: 
ü The families can sleep in and enjoy an 8:15 a.m. hot breakfast. Then at 9 a.m. go do what families typically 

do on weekends ς see friends and relatives, take children to activities, etc. or go to the Day Center. 

The Last Sunday: 
ü Families are packed up, and the beds and personal belongings are loaded onto the trailer by 7:30 a.m. 
ü Volunteers clean, vacuum, and set-up for Sunday School, Worship, and Fellowship finished by 8:15 a.m.   
ü The guest families and the FP trailer moves onto the next Family Promise Host Congregation. 

 

Interested? Come learn more on Thursday, January 19, 6- 7 pm at PLC! 
Family Promise staff will present a "FAMILY PROMISE ORIENTATION" 

You can recognize how you alone and/or how your family can help! 
2017 PLC Family Promise Host Weeks! 

February 12 - 19, May 14 - 21, August 13 - 20, November 12 - 19 
 

RSVP online Meal Train website: https://www.mealtrain.com/  
Call/Text 208-818-6286 OR Email: jdpooley@aol.com  

 

Thank you!  Jolene Pooley  

https://www.mealtrain.com/
mailto:jdpooley@aol.com
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January 10:00 AM Sunday Ministry Servants 

                                                                                   USHERS 

Date Name Phone No. 

1/1/17 Karle & Barbara Nimke 664-3996 

1/8/17 Glen & Missy Nungesser 659-8103 

1/15/17 Woody & Debbie Clouse 659-2383 

1/22/17 Kevin & Susan Schneidmiller 765-2924 

1/29/17 Bill & Becky Ellefloot 659-7643 

                                                                   COMMUNION SERVERS 

Date Name Phone No. 

1/1/17 Valerie & Gabrielle Christiansen /Jerry Bittner (509) 891-2308 / 777-8426 

1/8/17 Bill & Connie Arthur / Jan Richardson  772-1999 / (509) 688-4926 

1/15/17 Rick Straub & JoAnn Solberg / Zala Neustel 659-1634 / Unlisted 

1/22/17 Ken & Rita Birge / Alexis Newman 773-5673 / 773-5552 

1/29/17 Paul & Shelly Matthews / Diann Wandrey 661-4321 / 818-6790 

Communion Setup Barbara Hunley /Betty Nomanson 777-0888 / 762-2266 

Baking Bread Maggie Carlisle 762-5828 

                                                                                 READERS 

Date Name First / Second  & Psalm Readings Phone No. 

1/1/17 Molly Shofner Isaiah 63:7-14; Ps 111; Gal 4:4-7 964-0752 

1/8/17 Ray “Boomer” Danly Isaiah 42:1-9; Ps 29; Rom 6:1-11 772-2775 

1/15/17 Margaret Nagel Isa 49:1-7; Ps 40:1-11; 1 Cor 1:1-9 762-4720 

1/22/17 Mina  Mittelstaedt Isa 9:1-4; Ps 27:1-9; 1 Cor 1:10-18 889-0091 

1/29/17 Ben DeWitt Micah 6:1-8; Ps 15; 1 Cor 1:18-31 625-0178 

                                                                                ACOLYTES 

Date Name Phone No. 

1/1/17  Kira Newman 773-5552 

1/8/17 Sophie Nungesser 659-8103 

1/15/17 Jack DeWitt 625-0178 

1/22/17 Morgan Baker  819-0648 

1/29/17 Owen DeWitt  625-0178 

 

If you have a conflict with the Sunday you are assigned, please first call someone else on the list then inform 
Lynn at the church office (765-0727) so the correct name may be printed in the church bulletin. 

Thank you for serving! 

 

January  Welcome Teams:   January  Counters:     
Jan 1  Ardella Quaale     JoAnn Solberg & Barb Hunley 

 Jan 8  Matthew & Elicia Walsh   Cinda Fueller & Eunice Gillam   

 Jan 15  Taten, Delaney & Markena   Caren Woods & Chris Clark 

Jan 22  David Foushee     Valda Pfundheller & Ardella Quaale 

Jan 29  Tom & Lynn Affeldt    Cinda Fueller & Maggie Carlisle  
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Our Continuing Christian Education  
Sunday School for all ages is at 8:30 a.m. each Sunday. Pastor Wandrey continues to lead an Adult Study based 

on the book Joshua, Judges & Ruth. Pastor Gail gathers with Jr & Sr High school youth, and on Wed evening 

with the Confirmation students. Lisa Seher teaches our elementary aged children weaving Bible stories and 

crafts together. There will be no Sunday School on Jan 1, during New Yearõs break. 

 

Serendipity Bible Study:  Wednesday at 9: 45 a .m.   
We continue with the book of Proverbs, and already it is bringing some deep insights and discussion. All are 

invited to attend. We share our life concerns and blessings for the first 15 minutes, and then dig into the Word 

for the next hour. Coffee and often goodies accompany this study. Please join us for this special time with our 

Savior, Jesus.  – Pastor Gail 

YAP Winter Activities  
Slide into the New Year with YAP! On Saturday, January 14, our youth want their very own snow day filled with 

snowboarding, skiing and tubing! Arrangements are still being made so if you want to be part of the fun, as a 

youth participant or chaperone, please contact Pastor Gail. Let’s hit the mountain!!  

 

A Special Camp Opportunity ! 
Back 2 Camp! to Lutherhaven’s weekend retreat for 3-6 Graders, on Feb 3-5, 2017. Lisa Seher is planning to 

take her Sunday School kids. How cool is that? The cost is $72 each and church camperships are available. 

Contact Lisa now  at 773-2689 so she can register ASAP! 

+ + + 

Prayer Requests  
Pastor Gail is responsible for initiating your prayer request via our email Prayer Tree. If you have a prayer 

request for yourself, family member or friend, please contact her directly at pastorgail@peace-lutheran.com. 

The church office receives the request from this email Prayer Tree. Only then does it go into the prayer list in 

the Sunday bulletin. Please always make sure you have that person’s permission to be included for publication 

in our prayer list. If you would like to be added to those who receive this email Prayer Tree, please contact 

Pastor Gail. 

Weõre Praying Foré 
Frank Dailey, broken arm; Joann Carlson, healing, cataract surgery; Chrystal Bittner, health issues; June Goecke, 

spinal pressure; Margie Hill, ruptured disc, pending back surgery; Sharon Hoffman, healing, knee replacement; 

Charlotte Newman & Dot Herting, con’t healing; Gary Hoffman, Parkinson’s; Berniece Wilson, Jean Ray, Pr. 

Spike Shine, Bob Newman, Darrel Carlson, & Del Gillam, health issues. 

Family of Paul Kaiser in his passing (Berniece Wilson’s cousin); Gary Wandrey (Pastor’s brother), in Hospice; Kurt 

Gomer (Lisa Seher) cancer; Brian Bolam (Kathy Bolam's son) diverticulitis surgery, recovery; Carol (Heidi Ely’s 

mom) severe fall, broken bones; Elizabeth & family (David Wandrey’s mother-in-law) end of life, cancer; Ralph 

Wandrey (Pastor’s father) settling into new home; Pr. Dirk Jensen & family; Katie (Kit Carey’s niece) healing, 

ruptured disc surgery; Audrey McGrath (Pr. Gail) lymphoma, chemo; Melary Wolf (Joann Carlson) back pain; 

Gloria Doty (Delores Johnston) end-stage Alzheimer’s; Frank Fleming (Bernita Carlson) brain cancer; Jim (Tanya 

Frey’s friend) brain tumor; Jim Quaale (Ardella Quaale’s son) diabetic, heart issues; Bob Beck (friend of Mike 

Hill) lung cancer. 
 

Prayers for Ministries We Share:  

Lutherhaven & Shoshone Mountain Retreat; The Village at Orchard Ridge; LAM Christian Academy; Family 

Promise; Local Food Banks; Open Arms PCC; Uganda Medical Mission; OCC Shoebox Gifts.  

Prayer requests will be revised periodically. Kindly keep the church office informed of changes. Thank you. 

mailto:pastorgail@peace-lutheran.com
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News & Events  

Dec Gifts:  To all those who came and beautifully decorated our church for Advent & Christmas! For joyful 

carolers, Cantata singers, Christmas program actors and support crew! Kudos to our P&M Team members who 

worked in the bitter cold getting our new storage bldg. up to speed. To Lee Ely, Rick Straub & Daryl Frey for all the 

extra snowblowing, shoveling, de-icing during the ôgreatõ Dec snow! Thanks to Pastor Gail for Adult Paint Night 

and to Lisa Seher for Kids Paint Night during Christmas break! 

 

The Church Office will be closed at noon on Dec 30, 2016, and closed all day for New Year’s, Jan 2, 2017. 

 

Your 2016 Nominating Team is grateful to those who prayed, stepped out in boldness, and accepted 

nomination! New church leaders and delegates will be elected at the Annual Meeting. Thank you! 

Kit Carey, Joann Carlson, Marge Freligh, & Lynn Affeldt, 2016 Nominating Team  

 

The Dorcas Quilting Group meets here the first & third Monday, from 9 am – 3 pm to work on mission quilts. 

Please contact Cinda Fueller, 773-3025, about how you can assist anytime with this ministry. 

 

P&M Team continues to work on storage bldg. improvements. If you would like to donate toward the “Needs 

List” see the posting on the board – thanks!  

 

The church staff will be holding their annual Staff Planning Day on Jan 10, from 10 to noon. Please let us know 

before then if you have any input on events for 2017! 

 

Let Cinda Fueller, our Financial Secretary, know if you would like to serve as a Sunday offering counter this 

coming year. Counters serve about every six weeks, and the process is simple to learn! Cinda will tutor until you 

feel comfortable along with your team mentor.  

 

December was a slow month for food bank contributions. Joyce Beghtel delivered 20 lbs to Coeur d’Alene. 

Let’s start the new year off right and make a resolution to remember those that may be struggling with food 

needs. Put your donation by the door Sat night so you’ll remember to bring it to church! 

 

The church is closed for the lunch hour from 12-1 pm, Monday through Friday. Thanks for your consideration!  

 

Peace is currently in need of powdered creamer . If you would like to donate any items (coffee, tissues, 

napkins, paper towels, etc.), you may bring them in during the week or Sunday. Tax receipts are always 

available in the office for your much appreciated gifts-in-kind. Thank you very much! 

 

Ministry Teams Gatherings  

P&M Team  is meeting Tue, Jan 3, at 6 p.m. They are out playing in the new storage building! 

Fellowship Team is not meeting in Jan. New time – first Monday of the month, 10 am, at PLC.  

Worship & Music  encourages you to join them any Wed, at 6 p.m. to sing or play your instrument! 

Youth & Education meets at Pastor Gail’s home on the third Monday at 6-7:30 p.m.  

 

Copies of the January newsletter and calendar can be found in the holder on the table in the fellowship hall.  

Updated PLC Directories are also available in the holder ð grab a new contact list when youõre here! 
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Birthdays  & Anniversaries  

Name Birthdate Address City, State Zip Code Phone Number 

Neustel, Wayne 01/02 P. O. Box 1422 Rathdrum, ID 83858 (208)687-1808 

Croll, Hunter* 01/04 419 E 10th Ave Post Falls, ID 83854 (208)660-0114 

Birge, Rita 01/08 P.O. Box 1104 Post Falls, ID 83877 (208)773-5673 

Seher, Paul 01/08 1427 N Glasgow Dr Post Falls, ID 83854 (208)773-2689 

Ovnicek, John 01/08 6020 E Poleline Ave Post Falls, ID 83854 (208)755-7878 

Matthews, Paul 01/10 20505 N Pinehurst St Rathdrum, ID 83858 (208)661-4321 

Snyders, Andrew* 01/10 18341 N Atlas Rd Rathdrum, ID 83858 (208)818-7055 

Pfundheller, Maxine 01/11 5368 E Steamboat Bend Post Falls, ID 83854 (208)773-1097 

Hill, Mike 01/11 4370 E Sterling Dr Post Falls, ID 83854 (208)773-9648 

Gillespie, Ken 01/12 4656 W Copper Tree Rd Rathdrum, ID 83858 (208)651-7954 

Berglin, Veronika 01/13 14808 Pristine Cir Rathdrum, ID 83858 (208)691-6349 

Snyders, Brian 01/16 18341 N Atlas Rd Rathdrum, ID 83858 (208)818-7055 

Wandrey, Ed 01/19 7305 N Aaron St Coeur d'Alene, ID 83815 (208)818-6790 

Risley, Dawn 01/22 2020 W Dartmouth Cir Coeur d'Alene, ID 83815 (208)676-0179 

Solberg, JoAnn 01/23 1093 W Miles Ave Hayden, ID 83835 (208)659-1634 

Mittelstaedt, Mina 01/24 5351 E Inverness Dr Post Falls, ID 83854 (208)889-0091 

Arthur, Connie 01/24 723 E Dalton Ave Dalton Gardens, ID 83815 (208)772-1999 

Richardson, Jan 01/25 8857 N Davis Cir Hayden, ID 83835 (509)688-4926 

Nungesser, Sophie 01/28 2328 W Falling Star Lp Post Falls, ID 83854 (208)773-3787 

Berglin, Trinity 01/30 14808 Pristine Cir Rathdrum, ID 83858 (208)691-6349 

 
Anniversary Name Phone Address City, State Zip 

1/3/1971 Ellis, Karen & Ron (208)699-3593 3325 W Seasons Rd Rathdrum, ID  83858 

 
January  C-A-R Volunteer Schedule  

The January schedule for driving church members to and from Sunday services is as follows: 

Jan 1 - Heidi & Lee Ely, 208-964-2068 

Jan 8 - Becky & Bill Ellefloot, 208-659-7643 

Jan 15 - JoAnn Solberg & Rick Straub, 208-659-1634 

Jan 22 - Maren & Brian Snyders, 208-818-7055 

Jan 29 - Heidi & Lee Ely, 208-964-2068 

Members needing rides are Fred Mitchell, 208-664-8342; Katherine Featherstone, 208-916-8287; & Betty 

Haugen, 208-664-1779. All three reside at The Garden at Orchard Ridge, 624 W. Harrison, CdA (for space 

concerns, Fred is the only one who needs to bring his own walker). 

Please mark your calendars & contact me if you have a conflict. Also, it's very helpful if you let me know of any 

future dates you will be out-of-town or unable to provide a ride so schedule changes can be made. Thanks! 

Barb Nimke, C-A-R Coordinator, 208-664-3996 

 

A new Church Liaison role is available to anyone at Peace Lutheran that would like to serve in this endeavor as 

a bridge between us and The Village at Orchard Ridge. Lynn Affeldt has filled this  & the admin role for the last 

year. Give her a call to find out more info at 765-0727! If you have any questions about Orchard Ridge or would 

like to know more, please give Mary Stewart a call at (208) 691-7826, or email mstewart@theorchardcda.org.  

 

 

mailto:mstewart@theorchardcda.org
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Lutherhaven Ministries  

Back 2 Camp Middle School Retreat :: Januar y 20-22  

¶ Classic middle school weekend full of camp friends, activities and worship!  

¶ Bring a friend or five and give them a snapshot of this coming summer's theme.  

¶ This is just one of two epic middle school weekends.  

BYG (Building Youth Groups) Middle S chool Retreat :: January 27 -29  

¶ A weekend of team-building, group devotions, games and hopefully some snow!  

¶ Facilitated time set aside for groups to dream, plan, covenant, reflect, and be together.  

¶ This is just one of two epic middle school weekends!  

Back 2 Camp Grade School Retreat :: February 3 -5  

¶ Our classic 3rd - 6th grade retreat weekend.  

¶ Relive camp for an awesome time with camp friends, activities and worship!  

¶ Bring a friend or five and see a snapshot of this coming summers theme. 

Spring Cut, Cr op & Quilt ::  March 3 -5  

¶ Bring your favorite crafting, quilting or scrapbook project to camp for the weekend.  

¶ Pause for meals, worship & devotion, otherwise the time is yours to craft away!  

¶ A massage therapist will be on site to help you stay relaxed and focused.   

Spring Women's Retreat :: March 17 -19  

¶ A weekend to relax, be refreshed and feel rejuvenated with our speaker Pastor Julie Blum.  

¶ Spend time at the spa, get a massage, take a walk by the lake or do some napping!  

¶ Most importantly, be reminded that you are God's beloved daughter! 

Spring Golden Ager's Day Out :: April 25   

¶ Spend a beautiful spring day on the lake at Lutherhaven!  

¶ Join us for a fabulous lunch, great friends and plenty of laughs.  

¶ A one day retreat for retirees, senior adults and older adult groups. 

  

Camp Lutherhaven        Shoshone Base Camp   Website   

   Toll Free 1.866.729.8372                  Toll Free 1.866.729.8372 ext. 14     www.lutherhaven.com  

   Local 667.3459                208.682-CAMP (2267)           Check out our newly designed website! 

 

 

 

 

 

                       

 

 

 

  

 

 

8134 N Meyer Rd (at Prairie Ave & Meyer Rd)    Sunday Worship at 10 AM  

Post Falls, ID 83854; Phone: (208) 765-0727              Christian Education 8:30 AM   

Website: peace-lutheran.church             Pastor Kurt Wandrey 

Email: office@peace-lutheran.com           Associate Pastor Gail Gutterud 

 

http://www.lutherhaven.com/
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